
June	10,	2020	
Valley	Fliers	June	Board	Meeting	

Meeting	Called	to	Order	at:	6:37	
Present:	Eyre,	Glassmyer,	DeWitt,	Botezatu,	Neville,	Vader	

Approval	of	February	Meeting	Minutes		 	
Alan	moved	to	approve	as	written.		Richard	seconded.		Motion	carried	unanimously.	

Treasurer’s	Report		 	 	
See	Alan’s	handouts.			It	was	a	better	month,	but	not	an	outstanding	one.		88L	was	the	big	winner	in	terms	of	
Slight	time.		9MA	is	not	Slying	a	lot.		Alan	asks	if	we	can	release	it	to	the	general	membership?		Florin	says	yes,	they	
just	need	to	change	out	the	break-in	oil,	and	we	can	release	it.		Richard	noted	there	was	no	oil	in	the	back	of	9MA.		
Alan	recently	bought	some,	but	it	looks	like	that	oil	has	been	used.		Fuel	prices	being	down	has	helped	the	club	
Sinances.		The	board	brieSly	discussed	whether	and	when	we	might	adjust	hourly	rates	with	fuel	prices	down.		
Alan	says	he	would	like	to	look	at	that	in	the	fall	after	we	put	some	expenses	behind	us.		On	the	balance	sheet	
comparison,	Alan	says	the	change	in	total	current	assets	is	the	number	to	note.		That	decrease	is	in	part	due	to	the	
new	engine,	but	also	is	due	to	the	large	maintenance	expenses	on	other	airplanes.		Richard	asked	whether	given	
our	planes’	age	should	anticipate	higher	ongoing	maintenance	costs	and	reSlect	that	in	our	rates?		Alan	agrees	we	
should	expect	higher	maintenance	costs,	but	we	also	need	to	bear	in	mind	our	club’s	mission	to	provide	low-cost	
Slying.		Florin	suggests	we	should	prepare	the	members	for	higher	rates	in	lieu	of	assessments.		Alan	also	notes	
we	need	to	be	careful	with	our	spending.		Florin	acknowledged	we	cannot	continue	the	maintenance	as	we	have	
been	doing	it,	but	notes	all	the	work	was	legitimate	and	well	intentioned.		Richard	noted	he	recently	got	to	the	
airport	and	the	plane	he	intended	to	Sly	had	a	Slat	tire.		He	squawked	it	and	went	to	the	simulator	feeling	he	
wouldn’t	Sly	that	day.		While	he	was	on	the	sim,	Jon	came	and	Sixed	the	tire.		Richard	was	able	to	Sly	that	day.		
Florin	reminds	us	that	Jon’s	responsiveness	provides	real	value	to	the	club.		Richard	noted	availability	is	really	
important	to	the	club.			Alan	noted	it	is	valuable	to	have	multiple	sources	for	maintenance.		(Particularly	when	we	
have	multiple	airplanes	needing	maintenance	at	once.)		The	current	liabilities	line	for	Membership	Equity	Shares	
Traded	is	because	we	have	recorded	the	purchase	of	a	share,	but	not	the	sale	and	will	zero	out.		Year	to	date,	we	
are	still	down	20%	this	year	on	revenue.		The	board	discussed	the	number	of	hours	on	88L’s	engine	and	started	
the	discussion	of	when	we	should	do	something	about	the	engine,	as	well	as	whether	or	not	it	should	be	upgrad-
ed.		Alan	noted	it	might	be	worth	starting	oil	analysis	on	88L.		The	reserve	for	88L	is	fulSilled.		117	and	63S	might	
not	make	it	to	TBO,	so	we	may	have	some	major	bills	coming.			

Maintenance	OfSicer’s	Report	
See	Florin’s	handouts.		
9MA	is	6	hours	or	less	from	done	with	its	break-in	time.		Dan	has	got	the	fuel	consumption	and	indicated	HP	di-
aled	in.		John	asked	about	the	prop	hours	since	overhaul	which	is	clearly	off.		Florin	will	check	on	them	and	a	few	
of	the	other	calculations.		Upon	further	looking,	the	plane	may	have	enough	hours	to	be	completely	done	with	
break-in.	
88L	The	tachometer	will	need	an	overhaul	at	the	next	opportunity.		We	need	to	consider	upgrading	it	to	180	hp	
when	we	need	to	do	something	about	the	engine,	but	given	the	top	overhaul	we	are	pretty	comfortable	pushing	
well	past	TBO.		Richard	suggests	we	send	a	message	to	the	members	noting	the	tach	discrepancy.	
117	The	mags	are	coming	up	on	recommended	overhaul.			
63S	is	in	annual.		Normandy	found	an	issue	with	the	electric	trim	wiring	effecting	the	ability	to	trim.		Richard	
noted	the	switch	feel	is	different	between	nose	up	and	nose	down.		John	suggests	we	have	Logan	call	the	other	
folks	on	the	Sield.		The	door	piston	should	be	replaced.		Regarding	the	Wing	Walk:	there	was	an	old	repair	that	
was	not	done	correctly.		There	is	not	a	structural	issue,	but	the	Six	would	be	a	major	undertaking	requiring	the		
plane	be	sent	somewhere	the	wing	can	be	removed	and	the	skin	pulled	back.		Alan	notes	we	will	have	to	do	the	
repair	at	some	point.		Richard	suggests	when	we	have	it	done	we	send	it	out	to	a	specialist.		He	has	the	name	of	a	
company	in	Indiana	that	is	a	specialist	in	this	sort	of	work.		He	also	notes	there	may	be	someone	local	who	is	also	
a	specialist.		John	suggests	that	given	that	the	problem	has	been	stop	drilled	and	is	not	structural,	we	have	time	to	



Sind	the	right	place	to	do	this.		The	board	agreed.		John	suggested	we	have	Normandy	knock	out	the	issues	on	
their	punch	list.		The	board	agreed.	

Safety	OfSicer’s	Report	
Richard	dug	into	the	wing	walk	issue,	and	into	the	history	of	63S.		He	found	that	cracks	in	the	wafSle-board	under-
lying	the	skin	are	common	and	monitored	until	they	become	severe.		He	discovered	in	1987	there	was	an	AD	for	
similar	aircraft	due	to	a	wing	failure	due	to	a	spar	cap	failure.,	but	later	rescinded	the	AD.		He	found	a	Piper	Ser-
vice	Bulletin	that	is	still	in	force	and	includes	our	plane.		It	is	based	on	some	weighted	calculation	of	service	
hours.		The	inspection	of	the	spar	cap	would	require	taking	off	the	wing	because	the	spar	cap	is	under	the	skin.		
Richard	found	that	the	two	previous	owners	to	us	also	Slew	part	91,	but	the	two	owners	prior	to	that	we	can’t	Sig-
ure	out	whether	or	not	they	were	doing	instructions.		John	says	Jon	did	the	calculation	of	hours	Slown	when	he	
did	the	inspection	work	last	year.		There	is	a	new	AD	in	draft,	but	our	aircraft	has	been	withdrawn	from	that	draft	
AD.		John	says	if	Jon’s	assessment	shows	we	are	not	a	high	risk	we	need	to	accept	his	analysis	as	a	mechanic.		Alan	
noted	that	the	inspection	might	be	higher	risk	than	doing	nothing.		Richard	agrees	that	was	the	NTSB’s	position.		
Richard	says	the	service	bulletin	indicates	that	we	as	the	owners	need	to	decide	whether	or	not	to	apply	the	ser-
vice	bulletin.		Given	all	of	that	and	the	age	of	our	aircraft,	Richard	asks	whether	we	should	not	allow	primary	
Slight	training	in	our	airplanes.		He	noted	he	raised	it	not	for	a	decision	tonight	but	for	starting	the	board’s	con-
sideration.		Florin	suggested	when	we	send	the	plane	out	to	a	specialist	for	the	cracks,	maybe	we	should	have	
them	inspect	when	they	have	the	one	wing	off	to	see	if	we	have	cracks.		Doing	only	one	side	will	not	comply	with	
the	service	bulletin,	but	will	give	us	some	light	on	the	situation.		There	was	general	agreement	we	should	discuss	
this	with	the	airframe	specialist.	

Old	Business	
None	raised.	

New	Business	 	
Access	Cards	We	will	need	to	replace	access	cards	when	the	airport	projects	Sinish	up.		The	airport	has	asked	
whether	we	wanted	to	get	issued	65	cards	and	we	would	manage	it.		Several	board	members	expressed	concerns	
about	the	club	taking	over	that	management.	

Free	=light	hour	won	by:		No	Slight	hour	as	meeting	was	limited	to	board	members	due	to	COVID-19	precautions.	
Meeting	adjourned	at:	9:08	
Next	Meeting:	The	next	meeting	is	July	8th	(hopefully	at	Trotters	Restaurant,	with	food	at	6,	business	starting	at	
6:30).	














